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SERVICE BULLETIN #10
Subject: Mandatory Inspection and Suggested Replacement of Aluminum Wing Tanks
To: All KITFOX Owners with Aluminum Wing Tanks
From: Denney Aerocraft Company

Recently we have received reports from some KITFOX owners describing the development
of fuel leaks on the leading edge of some six gallon aluminum wing tanks. Denney Aerocraft
Company is investigating these reports.

IT IS IMPERATIVE THAT YOU INSPECT YOUR AIRCRAFT BEFORE AND AFTER
EACH FLIGHT FOR POSSIBLE FUEL LEAKS FROM THE ALUMINUM WING
TANKS. If any evidence of leakage is observed, contact the Builder Support Group at
Denney Aerocraft Company immediately and DO NOT FLY the aircraft until corrective
measures are taken.

We strongly recommend KITFOX owners take advantage of the latest safety technology
available. We believe that fiberglass fuel tanks have shown to be superior to aluminum fuel
tanks, and we are now using fiberglass fuel tanks in our airplane kits. To encourage our
customers with aluminum fuel tanks to make this important safety conversion, Denney
Aerocraft Company will participate in the cost of this conversion by making six gallon
fiberglass fuel tanks available to KITFOX builders at a special exchange price upon return
of the aluminum tanks to our factory. This offer is made regardless of whether the
aluminum tanks have developed leaks. See the accompanying information for details.

If you need assistance in any way, please call customer service. Before relurning any items to Denney Aerocraft Co. please obtain a
Return Goods Authorization (RMA) number from customer service.
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DENNEY

SPECIAL EXCHANGE PROGRAM
Six Gallon Wing Tanks

For each six gallon aluminum wing tank received from a customer (freight prepaid by the
customer) Denney Aerocraft Company will schedule shipment of a special kit containing a
new six gallon fiberglass wing tank, ample fabric for wing repair, ample structural adhesive
for mounting the fiberglass tank, and written instructions. The fiberglass wing tanks that we
supply have been treated with an interior sloshing compound which protects the fiberglass
resins from action by fuel additives and supplements. The price for each special exchange
kit is $95 plus shipping. _

Please complete the information below and return it to Denney Aerocraft Company
by either FAX or mail as soon as possible. Please use the forms below so we can
most effectively arrange and schedule your shipment of replacement wing tank(s).
After completion and return of these forms, we will be able to determine the schedule
and timeframe for shipment of replacement tank kits. If you answer "Yes" to
question #3 below, we will contact you to schedule the return of your current tanks
and the shipment of the special tank kits.

---------- Please complete this information and return by mail or FAX - - - - - - - - - -
KITFOX Owner’s Name:

Mailing Address:

Street Address:

Phones: (Work) (Home)

1) Six Gallon Aluminum Wing Tanks Purchased: Left [ ] Right [ ]

2) Is your KITFOX Flying Presently? Yes [ ] No [ ]

3) Should we schedule replacement of your aluminum tanks? Yes [ ] No[]

Your preferred timeframe for replacement/comments:

If you need assistance in any way, please call cuslomer service. Before returning any items to Denney Aerocraft Co. please obtain a
Return Goods Authorization (RMA) number from customer service.
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